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Non-Precedential Decision

On May 20, 2004, the State Water Resources Control Board (State Board) adopted a non-precedential order vacating a technical report order issued by the Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) for a former Chevron station located at 4000 Portola Drive in Santa Cruz.  The Regional Board’s technical report order, issued under Water Code section 13267, had directed Chevron to conduct investigation and cleanup activities at the site of a former Chevron service station in Santa Cruz.  The Chevron site was added to an investigation of petroleum hydrocarbon contamination already underway at another former service station across the street.  Chevron complied with initial investigation orders but argued that the data gathered from those activities demonstrated an off-site source migrating onto its former site.  

WQO 2004-0005 concludes that there is not substantial evidence indicating that the contamination originates from the Chevron site and that it is not reasonable to require Chevron to conduct further investigation or remediation at its former site.  This conclusion is based upon the direction of groundwater flow, the distribution of contaminants in soil and groundwater, and personal observations of persons involved with excavations at the former Chevron site.  The order bases its conclusions on the unique facts in the case, particularly the investigations already completed, and is not intended to have precedential effect on investigation or cleanup activities at other sites.

